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____________________________________________________________________ 
 
The meeting was called to order by President Larry Odum who introduced the 
current officers and directors. 
 
The minutes of the October, 2012 annual meeting were read by Dixie Buss. 
Vic Vann moved to accept the minutes.  It was seconded and motion carried. 
 
The Homes Association financial data was presented by Treasurer Joel Walk. 
The 2012-2013 actuals and the 2013-2014 budget were presented in detail. 
 
Items of interest in the 2013-2014 budget were:  the budget is based on an 
increase in the dues from $232 to $242 per house (based on same average 
number of houses paying dues). Eight thousand dollars will be transferred 
to the contingency fund.  This contingency fund is planned to support 
resurfacing of the parking lot, fencing repair and replacement, and any 
major pool update that will be required in the 10-15 year time frame.  The 
home owner’s association directors do not want to have another home owner 
special assessment.  It was noted that Tom Odell audits the accounting 
yearly.  (Corrected to read: It was noted that Larry Kampschroeder audits the  
accounting yearly.) 
 
Tom Odell moved to approve the 2013-2014 budget.  It was seconded and 
motion carried. 
 
Larry Odum led the discussion for nomination of new officers/directors. 
 
By automatic succession: President - Eric Smith 
 
Brad Wilson nominated Jeff Andra for Director at Large. Motion seconded and 
carried.  Jeff Andra accepted after the meeting. 
 
By appointment:  Secretary - Dixie Buss 
 
Bruce Alquist nominated Joel Walk for Treasurer.  Motion seconded and 
carried. 
 
Unexpired Term: Area 1 Director - Crystal Smith 
 
Crystal Smith nominated Brad Wilson for Area 2 Director. Motion seconded 
and carried. 
 
Unexpired Term: Area 3 Director - Tom Stephens 
 
Crystal Smith nominated Bruce Alquist for Area 4 Director.  Motion seconded 
and carried. 
Bruce Alquist nominated Nat Cassingham to complete the unexpired term for 
Area 5 Director.   Motion seconded and carried. 
 
Bruce Alquist nominated Larry Kampschroeder for Area 6 Director.  Motion 
seconded and carried. 
 
Vic Vann, Pool Committee chair, presented a review of the pool activities 
for the past year and discussed ongoing  pool and pool area issues. 
 
With regard to the baby pool, Mid-America will refinish and correct their 
mistake at no charge.  Vic noted that Mid-America is still in discussion 



with their suppliers on valve quality. 
 
With regard to the pool house, Vic plans to close up for winter and open 
again in the spring for completion and painting.  Vic is about one-half 
complete with pump house reconstruction.  He will continue to be busy with 
that and needs volunteers for painting and parking lot work.  Eric Smith 
thanked all those who have volunteered to date. 
 
With regard to the trees in the pool area, Vic discussed the trees that 
need to be removed as well as those that need major trimming.  Bids have 
been received from multiple sources and a contractor will be selected now 
that the budget has been approved. 
 
There was thanks to Vic for his continued effort in caring for the pool and 
surrounding area.  Vic reiterated that he will retire from the Pool 
Committee chairmanship at the end of the 2013-2014 fiscal year. 
 
Laura Kampschroeder, Social Committee chair, showed the new garage sale 
signs she has acquired.  She also discussed attractions and attendance at 
family fun day, pancake breakfast, and adult party nights. 
 
Jane Fallek discussed attending the Google meeting with city of Lenexa. 
She indicated that Lenexa is on a long list of cities for future 
installation.  She also emphasized the benefits of signing up when the 
opportunity is offered.  For those who would like more information, Jane 
suggested visiting the Google Fiber Space at 1814 Westport Rd.  It is open 
Mon-Sat 11AM to 6PM. 
 
Tom Odell addressed the differences between Superior and Deffenbaugh trash 
services. 
 
Eric Smith asked for a count of households represented at the meeting.  The 
count was twenty-two. 
 
Eric Smith also left a sign-up sheet for attendees to volunteer. 
 
Jane Fallek moved that the meeting adjourn.  It was seconded and motion 
carried. 
 
Submitted by Dixie Buss, Secretary 

 


